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VILLAGE OF SUTTONS BAY 
GENERAL SERVICE COMMITTEE  

REMOTE MEETING NOTES OF APRIL 6, 2021 
 

The meeting was called to order at 8:10 a.m., by Lutke. 
 
Present: Long, Lutke and Smith 
Staff present: Fay, Miller and Larrea 
 
Reports 

The General Service-Utility/Marina report was submitted by DPW Director Miller and can be 
found in this meeting packet.  Miller reviewed his report with Committee. 

 
The Revenue and Expenditure report was submitted by Treasurer DeVol and can be found in this 
meeting packet. 
 

Report VSB-2021-18 Park Signs 
It was the consensus of Committee to allow the Administrative and Utility/Marina Committee to 
also have input into the proposed Park signs.  Pending their input, it was suggested to obtain 
another option or two and perhaps allow public comment on the proposed park signs. 

 
Committee member comments 

Larrea stated that he is still trying to close out the TAP grant project.  Larrea will be attending 
court on Friday for the damage done to the bridge and culvert on Elm Street hit by a car.  Larrea 
asked Committee members if they wanted to go back to in-person meetings or if they wanted to 
continue virtual Zoom meetings by declaring a local state of emergency.  It was the consensus of 
Committee to recommend Council continue virtual Zoom meetings for another 3 or 4 months at 
which time it will be reviewed again.  Pending input from the other Committee meetings this 
week, a special meeting would be scheduled for next Monday to declare the local state of 
emergency which would allow the continuance of virtual Zoom meetings.   
Lutke asked on behalf of his son if and when repairs are done on sidewalks, to consider the 
sidewalk on Lincoln and West.  Larrea stated that dollars are currently being set aside for 
sidewalk repairs. 

 
Public Comments 
 Bill Perkins inquired about the following: 
 Is Sutton Park also known as South Park?  Yes. 

He suggested placing Welcome signs at both ends of the Village with space enough to promote 
special events. 
Define banners.  Banners are placed on the new light poles.  Banners are no longer permitted 
across M-22 because those poles have been removed.   
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Do the cameras used to view the water and sewer pipes tell where the cracks are?  Yes, and 
when possible, the repairs will be done inside the pipes with a bonding material. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 9:07 a.m. 
 
Meeting notes submitted by Shar Fay, Village Clerk. 
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